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NOTICE


The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Parks and Recreation Committee on
Monday, March 15, 2010 at 6:00 PM, in the Hall of Fame Room in the lower level of City
Hall located at 381 E. Main St.


AGENDA:
1. Call to order
2. Approval of the minutes from February 15, 2010
3. Communications
4. Home Talent Baseball Request to Use Norse Park
5. Fence Advertising Agreement with SBI
6. Community Garden Options
7. Future Projects and Agenda Items
8. Adjournment


TL
3/12/10


Sent to:
Sonny Swangstu
Paul Lawrence
Rollie Odland
Carl Chenoweth


cc: City Attorney Matt Dregne (via e-mail)
Mayor Griffin (Pkt. /e-mail)
City Clerk Luann Alme (Pkt. /e-mail)
Department Heads (e-mail)
Stoughton Newspapers
Pili Hougan (e-mail)
Council Members


IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.


NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.








PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 15, 2010
Recreation Department


Present: Alderpersons Sonny Swangstu, Carl Chenoweth and Parks and Recreation Director
Tom Lynch
Absent and Excused: Rollie Odland
Absent: Paul Lawrence
Guests: Sean Brusegar, Erik Veum


1. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Swangstu at 6:00 PM.


2. Approval of Minutes for January 18, 2010
Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu, to approve the minutes from January 18, 2010.
Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.


3. Communications


4. Fence Advertising Agreement with Stoughton Baseball Improvement
Erik Veum represented SBI with a plan to advertise on ball park fences as a way to raise money
for baseball field improvements. Lynch and Brusegar felt this was the best way to improve field
conditions without having to add staff.


Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu to recommend to Finance to accept a contract
with Stoughton Baseball Improvement that allows for advertising on outfield fence lines on Norse
Park and Lowell Park baseball fields, contingent on approval of an exception to the signage
regulations. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.


5. Community Garden
Motion made by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu to approve the contract with the United
Methodist Church and use $3500 from the park development fund for signage and a water source
to enable the City develop and operate a community garden at that location, contingent on a
conditional use approval. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.


6. Pool Shelter Future
The pool shelter needs a new roof and repairs to the east end wall and concrete floor. $10,000
was placed in the 2010 budget. Staff discussions led to a better long term solution of tearing
down the existing east end and re-building a smaller addition that matches the look of the west
end.


Motion by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu, to recommend to Public Works to pursue the
project to re-construct the east end of the pool shelter using budgeted and Park Development
Funds as needed. Motion passed 2-0 w/o quorum.


7. Future Projects and Agenda Items
Sport group contracts


8. Adjornment
Motion to by Chenoweth, seconded by Swangstu adjourn at 6:30 PM. Motion passed 2-0 w/o
quorum.








RE: Norse Park Field


To Whom It May Concern,


The Stoughton Merchant’s Home Talent Baseball Team would like to ask permission to use


Norse Park to play our Sunday home schedule on. This request is made for a number of reasons.


First, we would like to expand our role in the community. One role we are discussing is to hold a


Stoughton Merchants Baseball Clinic in 2011 with free admission up to a certain amount of


registrants. We have seen the number of attendants to our baseball games drop year after year,


and we would like to change that. Along with holding a baseball clinic we would give free hot


dogs and/or soda to little league players that show up in a little league jersey.


Secondly, along with trying to expand our role in the community Norse Park has much better


facilities for families who would like to attend our home games. A number of team members


have recently had children, and with the park and bathroom facilities on site it will make it much


easier for children and parents/spouses to attend games.


Lastly, in the near future we would like to be able to attain a liquor license in order to sell beer at


our home games. This would also allow us to raise revenues as well as gain attendance. Both of


these things will directly help the park because the more we can generate the more we can put


back into the upkeep and maintenance of the field. Stoughton has recently spent a good amount


on rehabilitating Norse Park, and by allowing us to use this diamond we will in turn take care of


its general upkeep.


Now to address some problems that arose in the past with Home Talent Baseball playing at


Norse Park. One problem was that homes in the area were being hit with baseballs. This is


minimized today because Home Talent Baseball no longer uses aluminum bats. Wood bats are


used, and with the use of wood bats instead of aluminum the velocity and distance a player can


hit the ball is greatly reduced. Also, the purchase of a taller net for right field can be discussed to


further minimize homes being hit.


Another problem that has been raised is the general volume and use of the restrooms on site.


Because we will only be using this field a maximum of twice a week the overall rise in restroom


use will not be a factor. The usage amounts will be equivalent to a family hosting a birthday


party or reunion at the shelter.








2010 Stoughton Merchants at Norse Park


1. Starting in the 2010 baseball season the Stoughton Merchants Home Talent team
would like to play Sunday and Thursday league games at Norse Park. 2
preseason, 7 Sunday games and 5 Thursday games.


2. We would like to also obtain a liquor license in order to generate more revenue
for our non-profit team.


3. We would like to offer free hot dogs and/or soda to the Stoughton youth
organization that comes to our games in a Stoughton little league jersey.


4. We would like to play some role in taking care of and maintaining the field. The
extent of that role would be up to the city and Parks and Rec. Dept.













Community Garden Update and Options


1. Staff met and was not comfortable with:
a. Installation of water line on UMC property
b. Contract with UMC


2. Options
a. Continue with current plan to be located and under contract with


UMC
b. Stop the project for this year.
c. Create option at Lowell Park


Lowell Park Option


1. 36 plots (15’ x 20’) would be developed on the south side of Milwaukee St
in Lowell Park (see map).


2. Water source would need a $600 upgrade per Roger Thorson


3. Street Dept. would handle preparation and maintenance.


4. Recreation Dept. would handle administration.


5. Positives
a. Location is on City property. City in complete control.
b. Water cost is less
c. Closer for maintenance issues


6. Negatives
a. Location near bike track and high vandalism area
b. Not centrally located
c. Quality of dirt is unknown
d. UMC will still have garden. Numbers may be lower than capacity.













Stoughton Lowell Park Community Garden 2010
General Information, Rules, and Expectations


 Opening date will be mid-May, depending on weather, soil conditions, spring cleanup,


and plowing schedules.
 Closing date will be Saturday, October 16. Please clear your plot by this day to allow


for fall tilling. Any plots not cleared may be assessed a $5 fee per plot and may not be
given priority for next year.


 Plot and site care. You are responsible for the care of your own plot and a portion of the


site operation and maintenance. Plots should be cared for at least once per week.
 Keep your plot weeded and free from diseased plants. Any plot with weeds over 14"


high or left un-kept will be mowed. A fee may be assessed and future consideration will
be reviewed.


 Illness or vacation. If you are unable to care for your plot for an extended period of
time please arrange to have some one care for your plot and harvest ripened produce.
Please inform the site coordinator.


 Abandoned Plots. If you abandon your garden, move away, or change your phone


number please inform the site coordinator. Any plot that appears to be unattended with


weeds taking over and going to seed will be mowed with out noticed.


 Stakes. Please leave all corner and number stakes in place for the entire season.
 Annual reapplication is required. All present users will be given priority next season.


If at the end of the season you decide you will not be returning next year please inform
the site coordinator. Any users not following the rules might not be given future
consideration.


 Be good neighbors. Keep your plants contained in you own plot. If you are planting
any tall plants please keep them to the center of your plot. If planting spreading plants


make sure you keep them trimmed and out of your neighbors plot.
 Path care. Keep the plot boundaries weeded. You are responsible to keep half of any


paths bordering your garden plot. Keep plot edges and fencing clear of weeds.


 Problem Plants. Do not plant any perennials as they tend to spread and disrupt other plots and
cause problems in the gardens next year. Tall sunflowers and tall corn are not allowed. Please
consult the site coordinator if you have questions.







 Compost. Please put leaves and plant trimmings in the compost bins provided. If the


bins become full you will be directed where to put. Do not leave compost items in the


path ways or other plots


 Mulch. Use of organic and biodegradable mulch such as leaves, straw, and compost is


allowed and encouraged. Carpet and other non organic mulch is not allowed and will


be removed if inappropriate.
 Tools. Tools and storage for themwill notbeprovided. This is something wewould like to pursue in


the future.
 Trash.Keep our gardens clean. All cans, bottles, diapers, plastic, and paper must be


taken home when you leave the site.


 Rocks and sticks. Please dispose of rocks and sticks responsibly.


 Refuse piles. A refuse pile is available for weeds and diseased plants. Please do not put


weeds and/or diseased plants in the compost bins.
 Water. There will be a water source available. Participants will have a key to unlock


and re-lock the water source. Hoses will not be provided at this time.
 Children. Parents or accompanying adults are responsible for children. Children are


allowed in their family's plots and designated play areas. They are not allowed in any
one else's plot. Teach your children responsible gardening and how to respect others
property.


 Other plots. Please only walk on the provided pathways or in your plot. Never remove


items from another plot with out permission.


 Parking.Parking is available on Milwaukee St. No cars are allowed on the grass or in


the plots.


 Alcohol and illegal substances. No alcohol or illegal substances are allowed in the


park. Illegal substances are not to be grown in the garden plots.
 Herbicides are not allowed. The use of weed killers is not allowed.
 Pesticides. Use safe and healthy garden practices at all times. Use all pest controls as


directed. All pesticides are dangerous, even organic types such as rotenone. Keep all


products and containers away from children. Remove all containers from the garden
area and dispose of properly. The Dane County Extension at 266- 4619 provides garden


advice and information on safe gardening and pest control information.


 Pets. Pets are not allowed in garden plots. Please leave them at home.







Stoughton Lowell Park Community Garden
Registration Form


Name: _____________________________________________________


Street Address: ____________________________________________


Mailing Address (if different): _________________________________


City: _______________________________________________________


Day Time Phone: ________________________________________________


Evening Phone: _________________________________________________


E-Mail Address: _________________________________________________


The following must be signed before you will be assigned a plot:


I have received and read the General Information, Rules, and Expectations
and agree to abide by its contents:


Signature: ________________________________________________


The fee for each plot is $30. Please include your fee with your registration
form. Make checks payable to Stoughton Recreation.





